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International One Metre Class

National Championships

10th April 2005

Report by Gilbert Louis
We had a dry day with good wind for the event. HYC as usual had the rescue boat at our disposal to lay the course in the inner harbour, parallel to the dividing pier so we had a good long beat. This allowed for some interesting tactical choices. 
 

The course was windward - leeward with the start/finish line in the middle of the beat. We had 2 laps to separate ourselves. Each start was a 2 minutes countdown. Our OOD for the day was Gerry Kinsella who volunteered for the role as his winch packed up the previous weeks. However what was missing were the competitors. Only 5 turned up for the day. Between holidays and exams we were missing half our normal number of competitors. However Oliver Williams did make the trip up from Wexford to race with us.

 

We did not let this be an issue and got on to race the whole 15 races scheduled. Those who did not turn up missed a great day's racing with some exciting moments as the wind increased in the early afternoon.

 

All skippers opted to use the B rig. Of the 3 rigs allowed, the B rig is our medium size for medium wind conditions. Though at time we could have used our C rig, which is the smallest one, for stronger wind strengths. 

 

Oliver Williams showed he was one to watch, winning the first race. Gilbert Louis (Superhero) then moved on the attack winning the next 2 races and ending up winning 11 of the 15 races to take the overall win and the title for this year.

 

Fergal Noonan (also sailing on his new Beneteau 25) had other ideas and battled with Gilbert pretty much on each race. 

 

Des Dwyer had a winch problem which he managed to fix but missed a few races in the process. However, he managed to get the boat back on the water and fought hard to try and catch up.

 

Jonathan Craig also had some problems. Initially his rudder servo malfunctioned and then his rigging shrouds started cutting through the mast like a blade through paper and his rig ultimately became too loose to continue. 

 

Final results:

Gilbert Louis
1st with 10.25 pts

Fergal Noonan
2nd with 24.25 pts

Oliver Williams
3rd with 30.75 pts

 

This concluded the Winter and Spring racing for the One Meter class. Next in the calendar is the AGM and we would invite anyone interested in sailing One Meter Class and current owner to attend as we are moving to the next stage in shaping this up and coming class.






